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   Twyford & District Fishing Club

_____________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Committee meeting held at the Reading Rugby Club, Holme Park, Farm Lane. Reading on Wednesday 31 January commencing at 7:30pm.
Present:
Chairman Simon Hibbert (SH) in the Chair
Committee Members: Garry Brecht (GB), John Green (JGr), Jane Gardner (JG),  Stuart Spindler (SS), Tom Coulson (TC), Steve White (SW), Dave Johnson (DJ), Ian Hardwick (IH).
Apologies: Richard Saunders (RS), Mark Lauri (ML)
Minutes of Last Committee Meeting
No Matters outstanding. Minutes approved. 
Matters Arising
Gary Williams sat in on the Committee Meeting.

Reports:

Fisheries Officer
General:
Very quiet generally. Venues have stood up well to the rain of recent weeks. We have one fallen tree at Lavells which we should address during the closed season working parties.

No reports of any regrowth of Pennywort on the Pats and no additional reports of Pennywort on other venues.

Attended LFCC meeting :

General concerns about Pennywort at a number of venues. A poor presentation of EA activity but good networking meeting.

Closed Season Working Party Schedule:

I will release first draft for committee comment ASAP. Fisheries audit will commence end of March.

Bailiff Feedback:

General feedback from Bailiffs has been positive. All have indicated they are happy reporting issues or concerns directly into me or Ian Hardwick. No reports of poaching. Litter being left at Sandford and at the Loddon at Charvil is still an issue unresolved. A few of the bailiffs have taken to visiting these venues at night to try to catch the offenders but with no luck at this time.

Security:

Two broken keys reported (one being chrome).

One padlock replaced on the Causeway due to seizure.

Member locks have been removed from the Thames and Upper Pats Access for the remainder of the season.
JGr – applying for a grant from the Angling Trust for improvements on the St Pats; length of Peg 19 and 3 sets of deflectors. £3,320.  This is due imminently but not heard yet. GB has phoned Martin Salter he is following through on our behalf. 
SS – improving access to the up river streams on the Blackwater; the swims by the ford.

JGr – Upper St Pats – from a match fishing point of view some of the trees over hanging need cutting back. 

SH – late working parties on Lavells.
 Bailiffs 
Working well together with no issues. SH asked who was their first point of call? It’s a colleague and then GB. This has worked well so far.
Technology Officer
No report

Junior Angling Coordinator

No Report
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	Early Bird offer will be launched at The Big One Show and be in tackle shops for mid March. (Join for next year and get rest of this year free.) 
GB raised the subject of having a process for deciding pricing for next year. It was agreed to set up a separate meeting to discuss this.
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Treasurer
2016-2017 Summary of accounts attached to minutes.
Saved £1700 this year to the fisheries fund. Overall for the year there is a surplus of £33.89

Showing Thames Water money as an external grant and NOT as income. It was agreed to show a ‘fighting fund’ going forward.
Match Secretary

Tomorrow will have all the trophies back. The match list is done. Debating whether to have a match on Pavilions Pond; see how many suitable pegs there are. The Golden Peg still not won. £100 in one pot and £30 in another.
Secretary
Incorporation – after discussion it was agreed to present as an idea at the AGM  and then hold an EGM to vote on it in the first or second week of June. This will be before membership renewal on 16th June.
We will need to budget for the solicitors costs; these range from £7k to £9k. so we need to allow £10k. The appeal to the members is that it will enable us to borrow through a commercial mortgage if we want to buy another water. SH suggested that we get some FAQ’s before the AGM so that we can prepare answers.
Sandford Mill – tomorrow Caine Bio are having a meeting with Simon Bartlam at Dinton Pastures. Work starts on Monday so the venue will be closed from dusk on Sunday. The venue will be closed until the end of February or until further notice. SS will visit whilst work is going on and take photos.  SW will take the lock off the car park so no members to park there and erect a sign guiding them to park and fish at Lavell’s. 
GB to put something on face book that the venue is closed until further notice and no access to parking.
Communications Officer
· January issue of the newsletter was sent in the middle of the month. Positive response/feedback from members

· Planning for the next issue to coincide with the end of the season – so mid to late March

· Website: 

· Editorial amendments incorporated, that’s not to say there will continue to be edits/new content. Jemma is willing to make these changes for us

· Online payment page. This has not been included. Need clarity on whether the back end has been set up to receive payments, process and secure data, deliver tickets etc. Once we have the back end in place we can create and post a new page with relevant links etc.

· Suggest we make the new website available now but include the current payment page (which will need to be added, but not a big job)

· I’m no expert, but my understanding is that we ask the service provider with which the current website is hosted to post a redirect notice with the new website url. That way, anyone trying to access the old website will see a message asking them to type in the new website address. In addition, of course, we’d want to publicise the new website, post the url on the FB page etc. Question for the committee is: “who is the right person to engage the current web host provider? Gary Campbell?”

SH to speak to RS about the website – launch date? Also regarding CJ’s query regarding the Committee tab on the current one. Also talk to Nicola. 
Chairman

GB – Loddon residents updated them since the last meeting and continue the rapport and introduce SH at their next meeting. Outstanding action. 
 Any Other Business
SH – Membership Pricing
IH agreed that we need to have a discussion around pricing and whether there needs to be an increase again this year. All agreed that there should be a methodology in place to incorporate this. it should include the fighting fund, strategic plan and the fisheries fund. Should we put up the cost of the night permit to £65 ?

A small group need to come up with a proposal  - IH, CJ, GB, SS and SH. Action point for IH – arranged a meeting in 2 weeks to discuss: membership pricing, structure of Committee, subs and Early Bird and TDFC strategic plan.
JGr – Facebook – separate group for match fishing and for Committee?
Would it be better to split match fishing out from main Facebook page to prevent it looking too busy? SH felt that it should be on the main page so that all members are aware of the matches. Setting up a WhatsApp group for the Committee would be better than a separate page. JG to email SH with everyone’s mobile numbers. 
JGr – Survey Monkey
Should we use Survey Monkey to carry out a survey for the members? SS felt this was not needed at the moment as two have been done in recent years.
IH – Guest ticket 
We need to set up collections and restocking of tickets at all the outlets. We need volunteers to be responsible for each out let and make contact with them ASAP. 
SW – TV Angling, JGr – Tackle Box, SS – Charvil, SH – Yateley Angling, GB – M/H Baits.
JGr – Trees on Upper St Pats
420 trees are coming from the Woodland Trust. These are for planting out at the top of St Pats along the fencing to provide a screen from the residents in Thames Drive. Get the land ready in February; the trees are coming in early March. JGr, CR, SW, IH and anyone else who would like to help.
Any Other Business
DJ – The Big One
DJ will be able to organise this but won’t be there. He will set up a rota for the weekend including setting up on Friday and dismantling the stand on Sunday. Anyone who can help please email DJ. SH will be the leader for the two days. Handouts, photos and posters all need updating. JGr to send out the leaflet to everyone for their input in updating it. RS to update – SH will ask him. The maps also need redoing – SH will do this.
CJ will be at home on call; ring him and he’ll take membership payments over the phone. There will be membership packs made up to give out. Take a photo of anyone signing up and send to CJ for the membership card. 
DJ – Open Day
Dates for Open day; either the 23rd or the 30th June.
SH – Kennet 3yr lease.
Keep it going? All agreed.
GB – Committee fishing event?

He is happy to organise a fishing event for all Committee members if everyone interested. He will organise for the spring.
SS – Forums

Two fisheries forums coming up. In Oxfordshire and Southampton if anyone wishes to attend.
Meeting closed at 22.20 pm
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Committee Meeting Dates: 2018
All 7:30pm Wednesday

January 31st                          Reading Rugby Club
February 28th                        Reading Rugby Club  (AGM planning)

March 28th 


Reading Rugby Club
April 25th (AGM)

Reading Rugby Club
May 30st  

                  Reading Rugby Club
July 25th  


Reading Rugby Club
September 26th 

Reading Rugby Club
November 28th  

Reading Rugby Club
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